

ALL SAINTS' C OF E JUNIOR SCHOOL

NELSON AVENUE • WARWICK • CV34 5LY

TELEPHONE: (01926) 492991

E-MAIL: <u>admin3154@welearn365.com</u>

www.allsaintswarwick.co.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Debi Cossins Associate Headteacher: Mrs Sandra Sutherland 20^{th} September 2016

Dear parents and carers,

As you can imagine there are always car parking issues surrounding schools and we work hard with the local community to ensure that any disruption is kept to a minimum.

Unfortunately recently there have been several complaints made by residents of Dale Close and Nelson Avenue to the local authority regarding dangerous and inconsiderate driving and parking where drives have been blocked and access has been severely restricted. This not only causes a nuisance but also safety issues if emergency vehicles need access. If needed, they would push cars out of the way to make a path through which could cause damage to your property.

Our local councillor Jenny St John is keen to work with the school to find a solution to the problem. Therefore, we want to try to implement a system where children are dropped off on George Road and no school drop-off traffic comes down Nelson Avenue apart from in exceptional circumstances.

We are aware that there is no lollipop crossing patrol on All Saints Road at present but dropping off on George Road would not involve children crossing any roads to get to school if approached from Montague Road end. Hopefully this would be a possible solution that would help everyone.

We are also looking into the option of starting a "walking bus" to school in the mornings and if there are any parents interested in getting involved with running this then please contact the office.

If you would like to speak to me regarding anything to do with this matter please get in touch.

Kind Regards

D Cossins

Debi Cossins
Executive Headteacher

















